The Rapture – Day 7
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And now ye know what withholdeth that he might be

revealed in his time. (7) For the mystery of iniquity doth
already work: only he who now letteth will let, until he be
taken out of the way. (8) And then shall that Wicked be
revealed, whom the Lord shall consume with the spirit of his
mouth, and shall destroy with the brightness of his coming:
Good morning! It is currently snowing really hard right now
and the ground is covered in a beautiful white blanket. I
stand amazed at how quiet it is when it snows. You don’t hear
it fall to the ground but you see the evidence of it. It is no
different than the topic we are discussing. We don’t see the
Holy Spirit but we see the product of His work. He works
through born again believers and is responsible for stirring
the hearts of the unsaved. His holy presence is what is
standing between the Rapture and the Tribulation.
As we ave learned, there is no timeline for the Rapture event.
In the verses above, we see that “he who now letteth will let,
until he be taken out of the way.” The Holy Spirit resides
within every born again believer. Without Him, evilness will

dominate the world just as in Noah’s days. All the people at
the time were evil and God destroyed them all, except for
Noah, his wife, three sons and their wives. Eight people! Wow!
The Holy Spirit is restraining the Antichrist from his “coming
out” to the world at this time. When the Rapture occurs, the
Holy Spirit’s “job” will return to the way He worked in the
Old Testament. The Tribulation time is the time of Jacob’s
Trouble – what began in the Old Testament with the Jews will
end in the Book of Revelation with the Jews. The church age
will be finished once the Rapture occurs.
Jer 30:7 Alas! for that day is great, so that none is like
it: it is even the time of Jacob’s trouble; but he shall be
saved out of it.
This time period revolving around Israel and the Jews will be
like no other for them. The Church will be removed in the
Rapture, along with the restraining force of the Holy Spirit.
The revelation of the Antichrist can only come after the
Rapture. We see in today’s verses that the “mystery of inquiry
doth already work.” War and destruction just don’t happen
overnight. It is an event that builds over time. The
Antichrist’s “evilness and spirit” is already at work in this
world and we are seeing the results of it daily on the news.
The only reason he is not revealed is because the Holy Spirit
is holding him back. Once the Holy Spirit is removed via the
Rapture, the man of lawlessness will be revealed and he will
have free rein.
Friend, born again Christians will not see the Antichrist in
his role as Revelation describes. The epitome of the evilness
of this world is hindered right now thanks to the Holy Spirit.
But once He is removed through the Rapture of the church, the
church age will end and the Time of Jacob’s Trouble will
begin. The Antichrist will cut loose his evilness.

I am trying to describe these events as simply as I can so
that it is easily understood by those who are not born again.
It may sound strange to you but with even just a little faith,
you can be saved. This event is not something believers have
to worry about because we will be in Heaven with Christ! But
to the one who is not saved, it is a different story. Friend,
it is no coincidence that God has placed you here for such a
time as this so that you may be saved. Please click here and
the link will open up in a separate tab to You Can Be Born
Again and Know It!

